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On Thursday we planted our
commemorative tree for the
Coronation of King Charles 111. The
ceremony was attended by Kath
Shepherd, Mayor of Preesall and our
Head Boy and Girl helped plant tree.
It is a lilac tree named Charles!
Preesall Town Council have kindly
provided special Coronation medals
for all our pupils. They will be
bringing them home this evening.
The whole school have been so
supportive of Year 6 whilst they
were doing their tests this week
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Highlights Attendance

The whole school attendance for this
week is 94.8%, with Elm achieving 100%.



Road Safety
It has been brought to my attention that there are
some parents who allow their children to run down
the hill at home time and therefore are
unsupervised in the road. In order to ensure that
all our pupils are kept safe, please can I request
that you keep your children with you whilst                  
walking away from school and also make them
aware of the dangers associated with being on the
roads.
Next half-term, we have some units of work to
deliver linked to road safety however this needs to
be enforced at all times to avoid a child being
seriously hurt.




Holidays in Term Time
As has been previously
communicated, pupils are not
permitted to take time off school to
go on holiday. I recognise that a
holiday can be a positive experience
for a child and that they can learn a
great deal from experiencing new
places and different cultures. With
this in mind, I will consider
authorising holiday applications
however the criteria are: the pupils
should miss no more than 5 days of
school; it must not clash with any
assessment period; the pupil’s
attendance must be over 94%; there
should only be one request within a
school year.
Applications that do not meet the
criteria will be unauthorised and
holidays where the pupil is out of
school for more than 4 days could
incur a fine from the local authority.
The best option is not to take
holidays in term-time.

Year 6
All the staff would like to congratulate Year 6 on the
maturity and resilience they have displayed this
week whilst undertaking their SATs tests. I am sure
you will have seen on the news the controversy
around how difficult some of the tests were and
how pupils across the country struggled to
complete them in the time given.
The tests themselves are really not a true reflection
of how much progress children make through
school and a good education is about so much more
than test scores. We have never been a school that
teaches to tests and never will be!
All our Year 6 pupils did their absolute best and we
are really proud of them. We didn’t have any tears;
they literally took it all in their stride and did
everything asked of them.

Lancashire Walks to School – Friday 19th May
We are taking part in this event which is to commemorate the Coronation of His Majesty
King Charles 111 and her Majesty The Queen Consort and to promote the benefits of
choosing active travel options such as walking and cycling whenever possible.
We would like pupils to meet at Preesall Park at 8:25am where they will be met by staff.
They may wear red, white and blue clothes if they wish (ideally incorporating items of their
uniform) and we are encouraging them to bring their flags to wave along the way. Parents
are also welcome to join us. The pupils who participate will receive a certificate.
Please note the wearing of red, white and blue clothing is only for pupils taking part in the
walk. It is not a general non-uniform day.



Don't forget to send in your out of school successes! Email
head@fleetwoods.lancs.sch.uk or bursar@fleetwoods.lancs.sch.uk

Two of our pupils from Willow Class
are looking for sponsorship for the
next 2 football seasons - under 9

and under 10s. If you can offer
sponsorship (or know of someone
who can) for these aspiring stars,

please let Mrs Adams or Mrs Gladwin
know. 

Our winner and runners up of
the Eco poster competition .
Some fabulous designs were
submitted - judging was a

tricky task!

A pupil in Ash Class has 
 received his water skills

certificate 1 and duckling 3
award at swimming! Not only

that, but he's also learnt to
ride his bike without

stabilisers...Super star ! 



Dates for your diary 

Tuesday 23/5/23 - Sports' Day

Thursday 25/5/23 - School closes for half term

Monday 5/6/23 - INSET (school closed)

Tuesday 6/6/23 - School reopens for pupils

Tuesday 13/6/23 - Class group photographs

Thursday 29/6/23 - Summer Fair - 3:30pm - 5:30pm 
   details to follow

Saturday 8/7/23 - Knott End and Preesall Gala 

Friday 14/7/23 - Whole school party including Leavers Prom - St Oswald's
Church Hall 

Friday 21/7/23 - School closes (1:30pm) No After School Club on this day

Lunches
Please complete the
lunch form for ALL

pupils in school
https://forms.office.
com/r/exTQMJtNLL
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